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TUNG FENG
President’s Message - Special thanks in advance 

I know its traditional for a President to end his 
tenure by saying thankyou to all those who 
have given he or she support over the past 
year. Well I thought I’d break the mould by 
giving thanks - IN ADVANCE! That’s right, 
because as I ease myself into the hot seat and 
get my head around the idea of what it means, 
I’m really grateful to be surrounded by 
experienced and wise heads who help steer my 

in the right direction. PPs such as Heman, 
Jonathan,  Andy, Norman, Laurence and Jason, as well as IPP 
William who has been a real help through the transition. I’m really 
enjoying working with Director Kevin as we plan some fellowship fun 
and games with PE Stacy, as well as Rtn Leo who is truly taking well 
to his Service Director role. Stacy is a bundle of energy and is 
supporting me in so many ways. But really important, I’m thankful for 
the wise guidance from Uncle John and PP George. Both of whom 
are very reassuring and let me know when I’m going in the right 
direction. Rtn Kishu also has been very helpful with his tips and 
suggestions. So thanks to everyone, you’re all making the job easier 
and hopefully I can be up to the challenges ahead.  

Finally, I’ve sent out my email last week to all members about coming 
to luncheons. Please do look out for the great speakers coming up. 
Next week we have Tony Yau, a drum expert who arranges inspiring 
drum workshops to corporations, and the week after, NOW TV 
football presenter Chris Chan will come and talk about life behind the 
scenes of a TV football show. REDBOX COLLECTION  

20 JULY $1,600

COMING 
SPEAKERS 

03 August 2016 
Speaker: 
Tony Yau 
Drumfest 

10 August 2016 
Speaker: 

Chris Chan 
NOW TV 

Football Presenter
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Last week’s Proceedings -  20 July 2016
President Chris rang the bell at 1.05pm (well not quite true as PP Rudy actually 
stepped up and gave it a ding ding) to get proceedings started. P Chris began 
his first official regular luncheon as President by asking all to observe a minute’s 
silence to mark the passing away of Dr Tony Loy’s mother, the news of which we 
had just been given. After starting on this solemn note, P Chris then moved on to 
lighter topics, and took delight to introduce some of our guests, starting with this 
week’s guest speaker DS Eliza Fan, who had come along to tell us about the 
District 3450 Mongolia service projects. PP George was then invited to introduce 
his guest Walter Wong. P Chris then read out the announcements, before giving 
a short presentation to run through the final list of Directors, Chairs, Offices and 
Advisors for 2016-17. He 
then invited PE Stacy to 

give us a whiz through some of the recent goings 
on with club members…which we plan to be a 
regular feature for meetings moving forward. It 
was then time for DS Eliza to present on behalf of 
DCS Gary Yeung who is leading the Mongolia 
projects. After the presentation, PP George was 
invited to thank the speaker - and P Chris asked 
SAA John Poon to announce the red box takings 
which were HK$1,600. With that said and done, P 
Chris asked all to toast RC Bayview Sunshine 
(DS Eliza), RI and HKIE, meeting adjourned!

Spotlight On - District Mongolia Projects
This project is a District initiative as part of thi year’s Serving Humanity 
Marketplace, as instigated by DG Eric. There are 7 projects proposed by Mongolia 
Rotary Clubs (our Hong Kong/Macao Clubs will join in 3 of the projects) and there 
are also 8 projects proposed by Mongolia Rotaract Clubs (our Hong Kong/Macao 
Clubs will join in 3 of the projects).  
  
The projects are designed to bring a closer link between Clubs in Hong Kong & 
Macao with Clubs in Mongolia; and enhance our collaboration within RID 3450, and 
address the needs of the underprivileged groups in Mongolia. DS Eliza outlined the 
specific of the projects, which include 

- School sanitation organized by Niislel Rotary Club. Designed to improve sanitation in schools for 
children from 6 years upwards, and also disabled.  
- Agaa-Egee mentoring Program. It seeks to connect youth who reside  
in the National Mongolian  State Orphanage to be dedicated, responsible, motivated and civically 
engaged adults,who can foster caring relationships and guide them in their professional interest and 
transition into adulthood. 
- Child Online Protection program, designed to educate children about the dangers that can be 
found on the internet, the messages will be delivered via comic books, school posters and training 
sessions.  

If you would like to view the projects in full detail, download from this 
Dropbox link:  
https://www.dropbox.com/sh/j26qr3uma52k7ac/
AADuhOQI2zcNudsawOxbBK0Ma?dl=0 
  
  
DG Eric will lead our Presidents to visit Mongolia from 19 to 23 
August 2016, and all District 3450 clubs are being invited to help by 
supporting the projects. 

https://www.dropbox.com/sh/j26qr3uma52k7ac/AADuhOQI2zcNudsawOxbBK0Ma?dl=0
https://www.dropbox.com/sh/j26qr3uma52k7ac/AADuhOQI2zcNudsawOxbBK0Ma?dl=0
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Out & About
Fun & Games in Manila 
PP George, PP Jason and IPP William were off on 
international duty last week, popping down to Manila 
for the installation of sister club RC Makati North. And 
apart from the traditional ceremonial proceedings, not 
to mention a spot of golf, it looked to be a rather 
raunchy and glamorous affair, as you can see from 
these pics of George and Jason getting in the swing 
of things. 

RAC CC Installation 
Yes it’s installations season folks, and with our own formalities said and 
done, we have some of our Rotaractor Presidents to install. DG Eric, PP 
Hubert, PE Stacy, Uncle John, PP Jonathan and P Chris were all at the 
installation of RAC Community College on Saturday July 23rd, to help see 
new President Miffy take over from IPP Neo. Well done Neo and 
congratulations to P Miffy, we look forward to working with you. 
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Club postal address : P.O.Box 47064, Morrison Hill Post Office, Hong Kong 
Meeting Venue  : Regal HK Hotel, Causeway Bay, Hong Kong 
Meeting Schedules : Every Wednesday at 12:30 pm 
Website              : http://hkie.rotary3450.org/ 
Facebook  : https://www.facebook.com/RotaryClubHKIslandEast 
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ANNOUNCEMENTS

THE LAST LAUGH

These are the following announcements for our club:  

1. The installation for RAC Community College took place on Saturday July 
23rd. Saturday July 23rd. DG Eric, PP Hubert, PE Stacy, Uncle John, PP 
Jonathan and P Chris all attended.  

2. The installation for RAC Lingnan University will be on Thursday August 4th 
at 6.30pm. The installation for RAC THEi is on Saturday September 17th 
afternoon. If you would like to come and support our young Rotoractors, 
please advise President Chris or Youth Director Jonathan.  

3. Adopt An Elderly. The first care visit for this meaningful project will be   in 
September 2016. We are looking to form 10 teams to visit 20 families. Each 
team will consist of 1 HKIE member and 2 Rotaractors. If you are interested 
to help lead a team, please advise President Chris or Service Director Leo.  

4. The first Potential Members Cocktails is confirmed for for Thursday August 
25th, 2016. If you are interested to join, and if you have anyone in mind who 
you think would be a possible good new member, please let President Chris 
or Director Kevin know. Time and venue to be confirmed soon. 

District Announcements   
1. The first JPM was held on July 19th at Chinese Recreation Club, and P 

Chris and DG Eric were in attendance.  

2. The DG visit to Mongolia will take place from 19 to 23 Aug 2016. P Chris 
(with family) and PE Stacy will be joining DG Eric this year.  

3. The Rotary Foundation Centennial District 3450 PPE Hong Kong Chordo-
phonia Concert will take place at the Hong Kong Academy of Performing Arts 
on 24th August 2016. The main purpose of the concert is too celebrate Rotary 
Foundation Centennial and at the same time raise fund for the Serving Hu-
manity Marketplace Fund and the Preserve Planet Earth Fund. 

Out in the space two alien life forms are speaking with each other 

The first one says "The 
dominant life forms on 
the planet earth have 
developed satellite 
based nuclear weapons 
" 

The second one asks, 
"Are they an emerging 
intelligence?" 

The first alien replies, 
" I don't think so. They 
have them aimed at 
themselves!".

http://hkie.rotary3450.org/
https://www.facebook.com/RotaryClubHKIslandEast
http://hkie.rotary3450.org/
https://www.facebook.com/RotaryClubHKIslandEast

